
Hello London City Council Members, 

I hope you are all doing well. 

I know that the Master Mobility Plan for London is being finalized to plan the next 25 
years of how Londoners move around the city.  

As a YOUNG citizen of London who will need to live with the decisions you make for the 
next 25 years, I would like to express my thoughts on the proposed plans. 

1. I DO NOT support road widening for cars only nor a ring road.  

This would create induced demand and only make traffic worse and increase our 
emissions. This is also an issue of equity - as someone who takes the bus in this area, I 
would be incredibly disappointed to see that this proposal would increase bus riders 
commute times by 31 minutes. This would also cost an obscene amount of money for 
very little improvement. 

2. I STRONGLY SUPPORT instead investment in cycling, transit and walking 
options to reduce gridlock and emissions.  

I am supportive of widening Wonderland Rd for center running BRT lanes ONLY as staff 
recommended. I am also supportive of the cycling and pedestrian map improvements. 

Making London a safe, convenient, joyous place to move around is critical to people 
enjoying living in this city. I hope you will make the right decision! 

Thank you for your time, 

Elizabeth Blokker 

Ward 5 Citizen 

 


